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as one of its ‘‘Legacy Awardees’’ for its 175th 
anniversary as a political subdivision. 

Throughout his life, he has believed in the 
saying ‘‘make it happen.’’ He has put his prin-
ciples to practice, and the effects of his efforts 
have ‘‘made it happen’’ throughout the Kansas 
City metropolitan area. 

For those reasons and more, it is indeed an 
honor and privilege to recognize Mr. Fred 
Curls at the Missouri Walk of Fame reception, 
hosted by myself and fellow Missourian, U.S. 
Representative William Lacy Clay of St. Louis. 

Mr. Speaker, just as this body has honored 
Dr. Martin Luther King as an outspoken pio-
neer and one of the historians of the civil 
rights struggle, and has honored Buck O’Neill 
was one of the historians for those who toiled 
in the Negro Leagues rather than the Major 
Leagues, we should now give honor to Fred 
Curls as one of the historians of Kansas City’s 
African-American political struggle. He was ac-
tive in promoting equality, elevating African- 
Americans from a second class citizenship to 
a first class citizenship to be recognized by all. 
Whatever we, as African-Americans, may at-
tain in the political arena, Fred Curls, and 
those who labored to act on our behalf as po-
litical pioneers, have helped to change the 
course of history. In the year that this 109th 
Congress has approved the extension of the 
Voting Rights Act, it is with great pride that we 
honor one of our active, long-time heroes with 
this Missouri Walk of Fame. Mr. Speaker, 
please join me in expressing our appreciation 
to Mr. Fred Curls and his endless commitment 
to serving the residents of the State of Mis-
souri. He is a true role model not just to the 
African-American community in Missouri, but 
to the entire community at large. 
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IN HONOR OF THE CAREER OF 
COACH EDDIE JACKSON 

HON. MIKE ROSS 
OF ARKANSAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 6, 2006 

Mr. ROSS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the career of Coach Eddie Jackson. 
Coach Jackson has been a guiding light to the 
youth of Arkansas and Texas for more than 35 
years. On July 21st he was honored with an 
induction into the Arkansas High School 
Coaches Association Hall of Fame. 

After graduating from Fairview High School 
in 1963, Coach Jackson went on to receive a 
BSE from Southern Arkansas University and 
an MSE from Henderson State University. 
Within months of graduating college he joined 
the Prescott High School football and track 
staffs, winning district championships in his 
first year. In 1973, his first year as a head 
football coach, Coach Jackson won the first of 
three state championships at Prescott. His last 
state championship came in 1995, his final 
year as head coach. 

Track and field has always held a special 
place in Coach Jackson’s heart. During his 
distinguished career, he has amassed numer-
ous titles and honors. While at Prescott, 
Coach Jackson won 15 district titles, was state 
runner-up twice and won an impressive three 
state championships. He has also served as 

the state track meet director twice and was an 
official at the Southeastern Conference Out-
door Championships. 

After leaving Prescott, Coach Jackson went 
on to coach one season at Hampton before 
moving to Texarkana and coaching one year 
at Texas High and two at Liberty-Eylau. In 
2002, Coach Jackson became middle school 
athletic coordinator in Hooks, Texas while also 
coaching middle school football and track. 

Since Prescott is my hometown, I had the 
privilege to see first-hand the lives this man 
touched not, only in sports but in the commu-
nity as well. On July 21st Coach Jackson 
joined 10 other outstanding coaches to be in-
ducted into the Arkansas High School Coach-
es Association Hall of Fame. 

I am so pleased to have the opportunity to 
properly recognize Coach Eddie Jackson be-
fore the United States Congress for his out-
standing contributions to the communities and 
youth he has touched in Arkansas and Texas. 
Please join me in congratulating Coach Jack-
son on his induction into the Arkansas High 
School Coaches Association Hall of Fame. 
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THE SECOND ANNIVERSARY OF 
THE BESLAN MASSACRE 

HON. CHRISTOPHER H. SMITH 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 6, 2006 

Mr. SMITH of New Jersey. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to express my sympathy over the 
terrible tragedy that took place just over two 
years ago in the southern Russian city of 
Beslan. This nightmare began on September 
1, 2004, the first day of school when over 
1000 students, parents, and teachers were 
forced by terrorists at gunpoint into a gym-
nasium rigged with explosives. These young 
students and others were held hostage for 
three days without access to food or water 
while the sick and wounded were denied ac-
cess to medical treatment. In the end, nearly 
400 people lost their lives, including 186 chil-
dren, and over 700 people were wounded in 
the savage and senseless acts of violence 
that occurred in Beslan. 

Words alone cannot adequately convey the 
heartache and sorrow over this barbaric act of 
terrorism. Having an entire Russian school 
taken hostage by terrorists was shocking. As 
the world watched, hoping against hope that 
this would somehow be resolved peacefully, it 
was horrible to learn on September 3rd that 
there had been massive loss of innocent lives 
in the early afternoon of that day. 

Mr. Speaker, we continue to grieve for those 
children and their families and join with other 
Americans in solidarity with the Russian peo-
ple on this somber second anniversary of the 
Beslan massacre. 

As Americans we know what it is like to 
watch—helplessly and in horror—as merciless 
acts of terrorism are committed against inno-
cent people. We will never forget the tremen-
dous outpouring of sympathy from the people 
of Russia following the tragic events of Sep-
tember 11, 2001. This support was much ap-
preciated by our wounded nation and helped 
us through the dark days in the immediate 

aftermath of the senseless violence of that 
fateful day. 

As both our nations mourn the losses of 
September 3rd and September 11th, let us 
find hope in the countless stories of humani-
tarian acts that surrounded those horrible 
events. Colleagues, let us remember the her-
oism of our first responders, the valor of our 
troops, and the generosity of our communities 
in their collective response to these tragedies. 
May the God of mercy grant His peace to all 
those who continue to suffer from the violence 
of those tragic days. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. JOHN LINDER 
OF GEORGIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 6, 2006 

Mr. LINDER. Mr. Speaker, I was unable to 
cast rollcall vote 418 through rollcall vote 426 
on July 27, 2006, and July 28, 2006, because 
I was unavoidably detained on official busi-
ness. 

Had I been present, I would have cast the 
following votes: On rollcall vote No. 418, I 
would have voted ‘‘yea’’; on rollcall vote No. 
419, I would have voted ‘‘yea’’; on rollcall vote 
No. 420, I would have voted ‘‘yea’’; on rollcall 
vote No. 421, I would have voted ‘‘nay’’; on 
rollcall vote No. 422, I would have voted 
‘‘aye’’; on rollcall vote No. 423, I would have 
voted ‘‘yea’’; on rollcall vote No. 424, I would 
have voted ‘‘no’’; on rollcall vote No. 425, I 
would have voted ‘‘aye’’; on rollcall vote No. 
426, I would have voted ‘‘aye.’’ 
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PAYING TRIBUTE TO ANDRE 
AGASSI 

HON. JON C. PORTER 
OF NEVADA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, September 6, 2006 

Mr. PORTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor Mr. Andre Agassi as he retires from a 
20-year professional tennis career. 

Andre Agassi was born on April 29, 1970, in 
Las Vegas, NV, to Elizabeth and Emmanuel 
‘‘Mike’’ Agassi. When he was an infant, An-
dre’s father hung tennis balls above his crib in 
the hopes that he would some day become a 
tennis champion. From the time he could walk 
and hold a racquet effectively, Andre practiced 
his game, hitting up to 5,000 balls a day. By 
age 5, he was practicing with pros such as 
Jimmy Connors and Roscoe Tanner. At the 
age of 14, Andre’s father sent him to train at 
Nick Bollettieri’s Tennis Academy in Florida. 
Two years later, in 1986, he turned profes-
sional, winning his first top-level singles title in 
1987 at the Sul America Open in Itaparica, 
Brazil. 

Andre has won eight Grand Slam singles ti-
tles and has achieved a total of 60 career sin-
gles titles with one career doubles title. Andre 
is one of only five players to win all four Grand 
Slam events in his career: four Australian 
Open titles, one French Open, one 
Wimbledon, and two U.S. Opens. Further-
more, Andre won the men’s singles gold 
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